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State of Louisiana                                                SME Review Quick Sheet

NOTE:  If your agency has not rolled out OHC to your hiring managers, the HR Liaison will have to set up SME users within your agency prior to using this functionality.

1. In the Exam Plan, next to Evaluation Steps, select ‘View Applicants by Step.’
2. HR users can refer applications to Subject Matter Experts at any time during the evaluation process.
a. Under the desired step:

i. Select the checkbox next to the name(s) of the candidate(s) you want to refer, unless you are referring them all.
ii. Select ‘SME Review’ from the first drop down.
iii. Select ‘Selected’ (or All, if that is the case) from the second drop down.
iv. Select the red ‘Go’ button.
3. Choose the SME you want the applications to go to from the list at the right.
a. Select ‘Submit.’
4. The SME will receive a notification that they have applications to review.  This notification could possibly show up in the junk/spam folder instead of the Inbox.
a. The person serving as the SME will login to the OHC to review any forwarded apps.

i. Select ‘My SME Review’ from the links at the top.

ii. Select the appropriate Exam Plan.

iii. Select the name of the applicant whose application you are reviewing.

iv. Select ‘Show Candidate Disposition’ at the top right.

v. Enter the candidate disposition (passed or failed) and any comments you would like to add to document the basis for your decision.

5. The SME’s dispositions will appear in the exam plan, but HR will have the power to override decisions if necessary, using the same process to change dispositions.
Note:  It is a good idea to e-mail your SME before forwarding the applications.  Tell the SME with which specific part of the application you need assistance.  Once the SME has entered a disposition (pass/fail), the system will not send an e-mail to the Insight user.  However, if you have sent an e-mail as described above, your SME can reply once the applications have been reviewed.
These Quick Sheets will be updated as needed on the Civil Service website.  It is your responsibility to ensure that you are using the most up to date materials.


